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REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUDGETARY AFFAIRS (CAAP) ON THE “INTEGRATED REAL ESTATE STRATEGY” CP/CAAP-3211/13 REV. 5

In my capacity as Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP), I am pleased to submit to this Council the report on the "Integrated Real Estate Strategy," which was presented to the CAAP this past April 1, 2014 by Chair of the Working Group on the Review of the OAS Programs. 

At its meeting on May 8, 2013, the Permanent Council instructed the General Secretariat to submit an updated version of document CP/CAAP-3211/13 rev. 3 “Integrated Real Property Strategy” with an estimate of income from potential options for funding deferred maintenance projects, as well as an analysis of the feasibility of a possible sale of the Casa del Soldado. 

The CAAP, at its meeting on August 27, 2013, received the revised version of the strategy contained in document CP/CAAP-3211/13 rev. 4 and referred it to the Working Group on the Review of OAS Programs for in-depth analysis of said strategy. 

At the Working Group's meeting of February 11, 2014 the delegations requested the Secretariat for Administration and Finance to include the following observations:

•
remove the sale of the Casa del Soldado
•
remove the conversion of the Rubén Darío Room into offices

•
remove the private events options

•
list the potential options for funding deferred maintenance 

•
include Appendix IX, describing additional quota assessment for deferred maintenance

•
include Appendix X, Administrative Memorandum 68 rev. 2


At its forty-fifth special session and pursuant to operative paragraph III.A.7 of resolution AG/RES. 1 (XLV-E/13), the General Assembly instructed the CAAP to refer to the Permanent Council, prior to the forty-fourth regular session of the General Assembly, the financial options to address urgent repairs to and maintenance of the Organization’s real property.

Pursuant to the mandates issued by the Permanent Council and by the forty-fifth special session of the General Assembly, at its meeting on April 1, 2014, the CAAP received from the Working Group the relevant analysis, contained in document CAAP/GT/RVPP-232/14.

It should be noted that the CAAP and its working groups have been considering the issue of the integrated real estate strategy since 2011.

Since October 2013, the Chair of the Working Group on the Review of OAS Programs has been raising the issue by proposing that points on which consensus could not be reached should be removed from the strategy and the focus be put on those on which there were no objections. 

Accordingly, I am submitting to this Permanent Council document CP/CAAP-3211/13 rev. 5, which includes the delegations' observations and recommendations. 

1.
The sale of the Casa del Soldado was discussed at length, but no consensus could be reached.  As such, this option was removed from further consideration.
2.
The option of converting the Rubén Darío Room into rental office space and the possibility of additional private events at the Hall of the Americas, except for those already allowed under the current regulations, were removed.

3.
The strategy focuses on potential options, including:


a. Reallocation of Funds from the Regular Fund;

b. Increase Rental of Parking;

c. Annual Rent Increase;

d. Voluntary Contributions;

e. Special Quota Assessment;

f. Cooperation with Historic Preservation Institutions; and

g. Fellowship Cooperation.

This is a financial problem calling for urgent attention. Additional funds are required for repairs and deferred maintenance

In conclusion, the Chair would like to make the following three points:

· There was no consensus within the CAAP on the sale of property and as such this option was removed from further consideration.

· The CAAP sees as the only realistic options as being a special quota assessment of $12.764 million and voluntary contributions from outside entities of $0.6 million.

· The CAAP has concluded its assessment of this issue and is referring it back to the Permanent Council for decisión.
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